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ANNUAL MEETING AGENDA
Prayer

Reading of minutes of preceding meeting and action thereon

Reports of organizations and officers

Election of Vestry members

Other Business

Annual Meeting Minutes

11 January 2009
Chuck Violand, the Senior Warden, opened the Annual meeting during the 10:00 o’clock service.  After the minutes of the 2008 meeting were approved, outgoing members of the Vestry were called to the front and thanked for their service.  They were:

Anne Coen, Clerk of the Vestry

Ten Gall,  Day School Coordinator

Bob Morrow, Finance

John Willoughby, Junior Warden ‘07

The nominating committee’s list of candidates for Vestry 2009-2012 was then presented.  The nominees are as follows:

Ron Brown

Pam Clark

Terri Hockman

Steve Renkert

Scott Walton

Bill Rand moved and Julie Szymczak seconded a motion to have the nominated ballot become the elected ballot.  Since there were no nominations from the floor, the motion carried.

The Vestry Executive Committee for 2009 will be:

Chuck Violand, Senior Warden

Marilyn Thorp, Junior Warden

Sandi Kaustinen, Clerk of the Vestry

After a cautionary statement from Chuck, reminding members that pledges are down for this year, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Anne Coen, Clerk of the Vestry
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Buildings & Grounds

RECTOR’S REPORT

While I can only describe the past seven months of the year; it has been a year of mixed experiences for all. The transition for my self and others was quite confusing in the summer months. We had some missed communication and missed opportunities. I was hurt and others felt unheard and hurt by me also. We can not and should not as Christians leave it there, as if we were unbelievers. Our purpose includes how we treat each other after our sins have been exposed. Many of us have found a new understanding and yes a deeper relationship with one another, this is personal growth also. Others are still working on repairing and improving our congregational connections. Some are unsure what to do in this transition. A few have not found a way to engage this transition in a constructive way. What is most important is to continue to work out differences, communicate in healthy ways, and remain focused on the ministry of Jesus. I have apologized for my personal missteps and sins. Some have apologized to me too. This is good and mature way to relate to one another. Ultimately our faith informs us that God will guide the open hearts of His Church. We have only to be true to the Holy Spirit’s prompting. And to a good extent we have continued; even the anxiety of 2009’s transition has helped many of us to grow. We have grown in our awareness of our prayer; in deeper fellowship with parishioners, in our knowledge of the Episcopal Church, and in our communion with our sister parishes and diocese. Of course, we are remaining focused on our interior, spiritual, and religious growth which is rewarding in and of itself.  In addition this is how Jesus prepares us to spread the Good News. During this year we will share our personal stories, study Holy Scripture and obtain greater harmony. This will ultimately lead to the growth of Saint Mark’s. We will draw on the examples of the disciples that spent time understanding Jesus; He then sent them out to proclaim the Gospel. Many of our parishioners see the past year’s trend of shrinkage and are itching to “get on with growing the Church”. I too share their enthusiasm. Still we must work a little more on our Christian Formation so we will be better equipped to bring new members to Christ.

Lastly, I want to thank all whom have gone the extra-mile to welcome me and understand my quirks and my perspective.  The official leadership of Saint Mark’s has been nothing short of excellent in their care for ministry, and efforts to work with me personally. We have so much going for us that only we can stand in the way of a more fruitful tomorrow. Financial reduction for our 2010 budget because of the overall economics, or individual pledges being withheld is an important concern of the Vestry’s. And we have been blessed with funds set aside for situations like this. Still we will work diligently to cut cost where we can and increase funding. In the end, as always we depend upon the grace of God and the blessed generosity of the people of Saint Mark’s. This gives me optimism for the future of our parish. We have so much to receive from God, so much to give to our community, so much more growth waiting for us in the months and years to come.

Thank you all for your prayer, good will, and service in God’s vineyard,

                                                                                                     Fr. Tom

PARISH STATISTICS
Attendance
Sunday liturgies
7,821
Weekday liturgies
  426

Easter 


  284    (included in above totals)

Christmas

  254    (not included in above totals)

Private Holy Communions / Anoint for Healing       44

Number of Marriages: 1     Steven Paul Schaub and Sara Kahle Nadel  (Father Sloan)

Number of Baptisms:  0
Number of Funerals:   4     Ann Cowie, Carol Weaver, Richard Dodson, Leland Hostetler

Transfers out:

5

Transfers in:

1

Received & Reaffirmed:  3  Pam McCarthy Pakenham, Susan Phillips, Susan Rohrig

SENIOR WARDEN’S ANNUAL REPORT for 2009


As I conclude my second year as Senior Warden I marvel at how quickly the year has passed. It’s hard to believe the changes our church has experienced in twelve short months.

Last year at this time Fr. Smuda was serving as our interim rector as the search committee was finishing up their long search for our new rector.  I vividly remember conversations with Geoff Gordon as the committee neared their final choice. Never tipping his hand on the candidates, but helping walk me through the transition that was quickly approaching. I can’t thank Geoff enough for his leadership on that committee and for the help he provided this very inexperienced Senior Warden.  


I would also like to thank all the members of the search committee for the thorough job they did in locating and recommending Fr. Tom Hawkins. Their sustained commitment to the search process over a fourteen month period, taking into consideration the significant personal sacrifice each committee member made, working to meet the diverse interests of our membership as well as our parish’s need for both spiritual and membership growth is evidence of the depth of talent and dedication that was present on that committee. (Of course Marie Vega’s cooking might have played a role in this too.) Once the calling of the new rector was made then the transition could begin…and it did with Fr. Tom celebrating his first service at St. Mark’s on May 3rd, 2009.


It had been over thirty years since St. Mark’s last called a new rector. It would have been naïve of me to think there would be no wrinkles during the transition period. Any time you try to change patterns established over thirty years there’s bound to be some rubbing. It has taken, and will continue to take adjusting on all our parts to work through this transition. But the vision of parish unity and growth is well worth the effort. Once again I am heartened by the strength and commitment of so many people in our parish who are working for the future we all want for St. Mark’s.  


This year the Every Member Canvas took on a new look. In the past the bulk of the work typically fell to one or two people. With the assistance of Dick Croasdaile and John Green we were able to solicit the help of more than 30 people for this year’s campaign. Our goal was ambitious…$300,000 in pledges, and full parish participation. Although the Every Member Canvas committee continues to work to finalize the campaign, as of today neither of these goals has been achieved. As a result we will have some tough budget decisions ahead of us.


Make no mistake. As a parish St. Mark’s is a healthy, loving, and caring church family. And as with all families we have some challenges ahead of us. We have the difficult task of closing the gap between operating expenses and pledged income. We have the challenge of growing our parish membership. And, finally, we have the ongoing work of healing and spiritual growth as a parish. 

As I leave the Vestry I’m buoyed by the strength and commitment of the Vestry. It has been an honor for me to be able to serve with them. 

Once again, just as I did in last year’s report, I want to thank you, the members of St. Mark’s, for remaining faithful to our parish through this time of change, and for supporting me in my role. I also want you to know what a privilege it has been for me to serve as your Senior Warden.                               Chuck Violand, Senior Warden

Junior Warden Report

On February 4, 2009, I began my three year term on the Vestry.  On April 1, 2009, Marilyn Thorp’s resignation, as a Vestry member and Junior Warden, was accepted by the Vestry.  I allowed myself to be nominated as Junior Warden and was elected that evening on April Fool’s Day.  I am still waiting for the punch line!

Vestry Meetings Attended in 2009:  12

8:00 a.m. Services Attended in 2009:  8

10:00 a.m. Services Attended in 2009: 49

Additional Services/Events Attended in 2009: All Soul’s Day, Celebration for New Ministry, Ordination of   Matt Humm as a Deacon, Diocesan Annual Convention as a Delegate, both Christian Formation series, Piety Exploration Classes, Vestry lunch with Bishop Hollingsworth, First Meeting with the Concerned  Members of St. Mark’s.

Committees served on:  Buildings and Grounds, Budget, Nominating, By-laws 

Weekly time spent on church business since May 1, 2009: 6 hours per week minimum

As Junior Warden I have listened to any concerns that have been communicated to me, I have passed those concerns on to the Vestry and Father Hawkins, I have tried to stay focused on what I believe God has in store for this congregation, and I have tried to project a positive and Christian attitude among all of the negativity and destructive gossip that has been circulating since March.

There is a Bible verse that I have kept close to my heart since I was a teenager and it is the way that I try to conduct my life.  It is 1Timothy 4:12.  It says, “Let no man despise thy youth; but be thou an example of the believers, in word, in conversation, in charity, in spirit, in faith, in purity.  

My hope is that we, as a family, will be able to get beyond our differences and begin the ministries and growth that we called Father Hawkins here to help us with.  Please pray for all of your fellow parishioners.  Please also pray for Father Hawkins and his ministry here at St. Mark’s.

Respectfully submitted,

Scott Walton

Junior Warden

Columbarium Ministry (formerly the Lazarus Committee)  will function as a committee of the Vestry

In 2008, the columbarium underwent extensive repair and refurbishing in order to control a leak in the basement and re-pointing of the existing brick work.  The cost for this was approximately $12,000.  


In the beginning the cost of a niche was $800 and many parishioners took advantage of reserving a place for themselves and their immediate families.  Since that original beginning the niches have increased from $800 to the cost today of $1000.  This covers the maintenance and the gold lettering.  Not only is this considered a bargain in funeral costs, it eliminates much worry and expense for those who come behind us.


There are many spaces available and each niche is designed to accommodate both husband and wife’s ashes.  All the rest are sold only as single units for one person.  Engraving is a standard design for all niches and there are no variations. 


The office contains records of who’s buried in the columbarium, who owns niches for future use, a grid of available niches and a signed agreement that states the ownership and agreement for upkeep of the columbarium.  The rector or the administrative assistant will always be available to explain the procedures in buying and owning a niche in the columbarium.

Parish Memorials

To the Glory of God:

in Loving Memory of:
St. Mark’s choir room 
                    S. Kathleen Morrison
Hand bells                                                           Walter Shealor

Hymn Boards                                                     William Cummins 

Advent Wreath

                                Virginia Orton





                             Marietta Daisley






                    Robert Daisley





                             Harold Shealor

Altar Service Book


      Michael McNeal

Altar Gospel Book


                  Michael McNeal

Undercroft Windows

               Mr/Mrs. W. J. Ryall

Memorial Music Fund


        June Gotschell






       S. Kathleen Morrison

Silver Lion Punch Bowl

          (yet to be memorial)

St. Mark Icon


                Carey E. Sloan, Jr.

Icon Frame


                                              Ed Long

Columbarium Planters


            Calvin Friar

Angel Doors 
                                  Mary Ann Lockhart






               
Calvin Friar







          Thelma Baines







            John Kohler

Cathedral Pictures
                              Mildred J. Sloan

Hymnals & Prayer Books
                                George Harvey

Altar linens

                                              Elsie Whitaker

Columbarium Christmas Trees

             Adel Brown

Green Altar Hangings


             Bill Cropley

Purple Altar Hangings

                         Adel Brown

Blue Altar Hangings



        Bob Gall

Chapel in the Woods
                                  Betty Fortney

Paschal Candle


                      Richard Gibbs

Processional Torches
                                      Adel Brown

Rehearsal Piano



                   Jim Baines

Columbarium Bench


       Robert E. Cook

Picnic tables



                     Hugh Pratt Jr.

Original Church Pipe ORGAN                       Sidney Partridge

Antiphonal Organ 

                      Helen McInnis

Restored Digital-Pipe Organ

        William F. Boyd






        Geoff Gordon Family






             
Rita Martin






                       Earnest Cobb

Church Hymnals



      Mary Lockhart






                        Bea Wisehart

Memorial Flag Garden


       Pat Croasdaile

Lectern Bible


        George Lockhart Jr.

Stained Glass Windows


      Mary Lockhart






                  Donald Merwin






             Marion Davis King

Stations of the Cross

                     Charles Luntz

Ambry





         William Gluck

Sanctuary light


                   Dolores Gluck

Memorial Trees

                         John A. Shortridge




                              Kenneth F. Fitzpatrick





                                 Gerald F. Boyd

Processional Cross
                                   Walter Little
Chalice



            Caroline Dennison

Chalice




      Anne Browning

Library





    Jane Harig

Classroom Furniture
                      Winifred Wetherall





                            Ralph Wetherall

Reredos


                           Anne M. Longmate

Cruets



           Dr.  & Mrs. H. E. Deal

Sacristy Bible


                    S. Paul Warren

Credence Table

                                Brian McManus

Choir shelves



     Donald Merwin

Baptismal Font


                      Henry Kidder

Altar Candleholders

                      David Merwin

Altar Cross




         David Merwin

Flower pedestals



    Joseph Stevenson

Isle candles



                    William R. Hines






                       Mary Kohler






                             Bob Cowie

Altar Pavement Candles


             Bob Danner






                   Carl McMullen

Nave Lights


                 Phil & Elizabeth Furbay

Renewed digital organ
                                 William F. Boyd





                 Madeleine Regenhardt





                                      Rita Martin

                                          Family of St. Mark’s (congregation)

Flag Garden Lion Bench
         Loved ones from St. Mark’s
Altar Rail Cushions 
                                  Richard Gibbs






        Marilyn B. Lilly





             Jim & Thelma Baines




                                     Ed & Jo Long

                                                       Joseph & Betty Fortney




        William & Patricia Wallace




         Charles & Evelyn Atkinson




                    Mary Anne Lockhart



                                            Pat Croasdaile
Altar Rail Cushions (continued)

                                                 Homer & Margaret Davis


                                     Baxter & Lucille Redmon
           Stephen Bunn




                  Ernie & Kathryn Cobb




                            Ruthann Clough





                      Robert Cowie



                      O. Lee & Mary Bell Merrick

       John C. & Bernice D. Werren
Zimbelstern


                    S. Kathleen Morrison

SAINT MARK’S CAPITAL CAMPAIGN REPORT     2006 - 2009
Our Capital Campaign has been officially concluded.  Our goal in 2006 was to raise $250,000.  Our generous congregation pledged $315,000 and we end the collection of pledges having received $298,848.95.  
$1200 was an additional amount raised, for the little kitchen in the Sloan Family Room from the proceeds of the “Gardens of St. Mark’s” project.  “All Things Bright and Beautiful -  the Lord God made them all”
The choir room was named anonymously in memory of Kathleen Morrison and a plaque commemorating her is on the choir entry door.  The Vestry named the Family Room the Sloan Family Room in honor of Father Sloan and that plaque is at the side of the Family Room entry door.

The Trustees pledged $150,000 to be used for the renovation project and also advanced $75,129 for a total of $225,129.  As of December 31, 2009 the entire amount of $75,129 was returned to the Diocesan Trust and an additional amount of $905 was moved to Reserve for Capital.  The entire project has been paid in full

The Capital Campaign Committee gives grateful thanks to God for all who have completed their pledges.  Their names are listed here:
LEGACY LEVEL     

     $10,000 and over

Marilyn & Dick Croasdaile

Louise Gibbs & Bob Lilly

Geoff, Bobbi & Derek Gordon

Bill & Janet King
Gary & Livvy Mull
David & Ann Renkert

Don & Barb Siegfried

Carey & Kathy Sloan

William & Candy Wallace
DIOCESE LEVEL
   $7000 - $9999

Gene & Sally Little
ADVISACT LEVEL

     $5000 - $6999

Ben & Michelle Biery

Ron & Donna Brookes

Don & Sue Little

Donald R. Lovgren

Jerry & Nadia Tannous

      ***********************************************************

VESTRY LEVEL

  $3000 - $4999

Chris & Carol Burt

Ten Gall

Tony Keenan

Richard & Carol Mayhew

Ken & Nancy McPeek

Jim & Armonde Schulz

Philip Stern

Dave & Christy Thorley

Richard & Marcia Tirpak
Charles & Karen Violand
Al & Juanita Warren

Paul & Miriam Welch

John & Joan Werren

Richard Werren
CONGREGATION LEVEL

$2000 - $2999

Frank & Margie Centrone

John & Phyllis Green

Craig & Teri Hockman

Charles & Laurie Keeney

Charles & MaryAnn Kiesling

Meghan MacDonald

Wayne & Sandy Paradis

Mike & Sharon Ryan

Paul Sack & Gail Wetherell-Sack

Scott & Debbie Shellhammer

Barrie & Marilyn Thorp

Jim & Carol Weaver

Wendell Wilber
   *****************************************************************
CONFIRMATION LEVEL

       $1000 - $1999

Kirk & Beth Bletzacker

John & Nancy Brehany

John & Cynthia Bridges

Noble & Sherry Carpenter
Mike & Kathy Conley
Jane Cropley

Rick & Beth Crowl

Hal & Missy Cummings
John & Jodine Duerr

Dave & Paulette Frech
Jack & Patti Freeder
Gary & Grace Giammarco

Jim & Sarah Hayden
Eloise Hochwalt

Thomas & Jane King

Bob & Terri Kocab

J.F. & Louise Kohler

Alex & Emilie Korosi

Jeff & Deb McKelley
Ray & Peggy Mazza

Robert Morrison

Robert & Linda Morrow

Mark & Kim Nadel

Scott & Eva Paradis

Norman Peterson

Rich & Susan Phillips 

Leslie Redmon

Bernard & Sue Reed

Richard & Mary Ann Sherer

John & Beth Thomas

Tom & Sandra Turner

Frank Vaughn

Scott Walton

Michael & Pat Silagy-Wesson

John & Tory Willoughby

Fred & Bobbi Zollinger
     ******************************************************
BAPTISM LEVEL

     $250 - $999

Tony & Diana Adcock

Charles & Diane Becker

Warren & Donna Boli

Jack & Pauline Briggs

Kim & Barbara Brothers

Ron & Cindy Brown
Anne Coen

Diana Cornell

Ann Cowie

Linda Deuble

John & Sue Gregory
John & Jeanie Helmkamp

Edward Hill

Susie Hines
Keith & Maggie Holihan

Lee Hostetler

Laura Idoine

Jerry & Leslie Jacob

Ken & Linda Jaeb

Pat Kapper

Brad & Sandi Kaustinen

M.Colleen Kempf
Jane McFadden

Frank & Kim Milinkovich

Louise Moore

Ken & Pam McCarthy-Pakenham

Dennis & Karen Peteya
Bill & Beck Rand

Daryl & Christy Revoldt

Steve & Diane Sanofsky

Dean Ross & Cheryl Shepherd

Dean & Kathy Shepherd

Paul & Julie Szymczak
Greg & Kristel Thomas
Marv Touse

Leigh Wilson
John & Kathy Wise

Sunday School Report 2009
               St. Mark's Episcopal Church Sunday School is an exciting and loving environment for the Christian education of our members from age 3years old through 6th grade. Beginning last January our attendance was about 35 students.  Thru the year we have had our weekly Sunday School classes, which followed the Episcopal Curriculum from Morehouse Publishing Company. The children ages 3 years old through first grade attend chapel in the chapel room. This is a service designed to meet the Christian educational needs of this age group. The older children go to part of the regular service. We also had Hands On Worship which is a opportunity for all the students to participate in a group learning activity. These activities included Palm Sunday Treasure Hunt, a scavenger type hunt involving items relevant to the Easter story and culminating in an egg hunt.  We also had the Heifer Fun Fair which was a food and craft fair assembled by the children for the purpose of raising money to contribute to the Heifer Project. The 2009 Fair raised $1500.00 to provide animals to deserving peoples. In June we recognized our students and teachers for the busy year that we finished. During the Summer a group Sunday School was held for all students who were able to attend. 
              In the Fall we had 35 students registered, and 22 teachers ready to teach. We made pottery crosses in October, and ornaments for the Christmas tree in November. Unfortunately our attendance on Sundays has dropped to 10 or less each Sunday.  We have been rearranging classes in an effort to make the best use of our teaching staff.  We were fortunate to have 28 children come on December 20th, for our Christmas Pageant.  It was a wonderful pageant and it was a poignant beginning to the Christmas Holiday.  We try throughout the year to remind our students to remember and practice the Golden Rule.  We also encourage them to be part of the church family by encouraging their attendance at Sunday School and by participation in church
activities like coffee hour, greeting, and by contributing to Community Christmas and to our outreach program, the Heifer Project. Each class also has a memorization appropriate to their age. Those who successfully participate receive a pin at the end of the year. We are very appreciative of the support of the vestry and the congregation.
               We are also thankful for the dedication of our teachers.  We also thank the Social committee, the puppet group and the choir for their help with our various projects.  This year I'm sure will bring new challenges including increasing attendance,  choosing a new curriculum (the current one is no longer published) and successfully adapting our traditions with the visions of our new rector. We trust that with prayer the Sunday School will continue with its strong presence in the church in the future.  


Respectfully submitted; Kim Nadel and Livvy Mull
CHURCH SCHOOL TEACHERS 2008-2009

SUPERINTENDENT

   
Kim Nadel






330-456-7005

ASST. SUPERINTENDENT


AnJane McConville





330-875-9630

       
Livvy Mull






330-453-3221

3 & 4 YEAR OLDS


September teacher:  Beth Clark-Thomas



330-966-0941


Cheryl Shepherd





330-456-8318


Julie Szymczak






330-966-1415


Jan Hudson






330-492-0121


Sub:  Frank Milinkovich




330-245-1057


Helper:  Rachel Crowl





330-645-6435

KINDERGARTEN and 1st GRADE


Missy Cummings





330-834-2888


Jennifer & Sean Benson





330-453-0323


Diana Adcock






330-493-7585


Kristel Thomas






330-492-7118

2nd GRADE


Marcia Kiesling






330-497-2331


Beth Crowl






330-645-6435


Jeanine Helmkamp





330-494-4853

3rd GRADE


Leigh Wilson






330-453-1881


Karen Violand






330-497-7675


Sharon Ryan






330-492-1641

4th GRADE


Peter Nadel






330-309-3655


Michelle Biery






330-875-2112


Gary Mull






330-453-3221
5th & 6th GRADE


Sara Nadel






330-456-7005


Gary Giammarco





330-499-6321


Pat Silagy-Wesson





330-492-8076

CONFIRMATION


Sarah Nadel






330-456-7005



Mark Nadel






330-456-7005


Brad Kaustinen






330-966-2266


Gary Giammarco





330-499-6321

CHAPEL


Kim Nadel, Director of Chapel




330-456-7005


Livvy Mull






330-453-3221

HANDS ON WORSHIP


AnJane McConville





330-875-9630


Livvy Mull






330-453-3221


Kim Nadel






330-456-7005

SUBSTITUTE


Beth Clark-Thomas





330-966-0941

Puppet Gang Annual Report

The “Puppet Gang” again had an active year.  We have 12 members.  Our members are Cindy Moore, Mike Hudson, Matt Brown, Alex Bletzacker, Katie Hockman, Zachary Clark, Adrienne Violand, Kelsey Ryan, Ben Clark, Maddie Thomas, James Weaver and Stephanie Moore and two new puppeteers joining us next year: Tim & Jeff Turner.  Our leaders are Sandy Paradis, Celeste Powell and Jan Hudson.


We performed two shows this year.  The first was Standing Firm on May 17, 2009.  It was a black light show using large mouth and shadow puppets.  Our new shadow puppet screen was made by Ron Brown.  Our second show was Shepherds, Sheep and a Savior.  It was presented December 13, 2009 after the 10:00 service.  The congregation and Sunday School came down to the undercroft and we had donuts and coffee (provided by Patti Freeder and the social committee) and watched the show.  The show was well attended and enjoyed by all.


One new puppet was purchased this year from Puppet Village.  Our expenses were $317.93.  We have $113.54 remaining.


We all continue to have fun preparing the shows while learning about our faith and developing strong friendships.  


Thanks so much to Father Hawkins, parents and parishioners for their support.

Teen and Youth Forum have undergone some changes this year. Scott Walton resigned after 14 years of leadership. Susan Phillips became the leader for Teen Forum and Terri Hockman has continued to lead the Youth Forum. Both Teen and Youth Forum are using a formal curriculum to promote spiritual growth and promote a better understanding for our teens of the Episcopal Church and their identities as Episcopalians.
Susan Phillips

ACOLYTES
     I am very proud of the way our acolytes have adjusted to all the changes made to our Sunday Service.  These changes have made the services more similar and I believe over time it will be easier for the acolytes to serve at either service. 
     Due to St. Marks shrinking youth population, currently we have 17 acolytes in our program which is four less than last year, our largest group of acolytes are middle school thru high school sophomores. I believe that our upper classmen have been instrumental in the guidance of the entire group and we owe them a great deal of thanks. The parents of all our acolytes should be very proud of the poise and maturity their children display and their commitment to our church is greatly appreciated. 
     As with the years before, the acolytes received $10 gift cards from Tinsel Town as a Christmas Gift from St. Marks. 
Richard Phillips      

 
Altar Guild Report 2009
St. Mark's Altar Guild is a group of dedicated people in our congregation who prepare for the rites and ceremonies of the church.

This involves preparing for Sunday's two services, baptisms, weddings, funerals and other celebrations.  Time is given to caring for the silver and brass, the linens, the vestments, the flowers and decorating for Christmas and Easter.

Sunday's flowers and other items provided by the Altar Guild come from the flower donations.  Gifting flowers in memory of a loved one, in celebration, or in thanksgiving is a thoughtful way of remembering special people and occasions.   

Being a member of Altar Guild is a way of donating your time and talent to the work of the church.  Altar Guild welcomes anyone interested in assisting with our service to St. Mark's.

Our present members are:
Pauline Briggs  -  Donna Brookes  -  Diana Cornell (Secretary)  -  Louise Gibbs (Fair Linen Laundress)  -  Susie Hines  -  Judy Hixon  -  Eloise Hochwalt  -  Pat Kapper  -  Jane King  -  Emilie Korosi  -  Sue Little  -  Jane McFadden  -  Louise Moore (Cleaning)
-  Evelyn Otani  -  Carol Popovich (New Member)  -  Leslie Redmon  -  Sue Reed (Flower Fund)  -  Sara Strattan (New Member)  -  Marilyn Thorp (Treasurer)  -  Marcia Tirpak (Assistant Secretary)  -  Christine Walton (New Member).  They spend many hours, usually unnoticed, volunteering their time.

Assisting Altar Guild with decorating and other duties this past year have been:
Father Irv Smuda  -  Father Tom Hawkins  -  Mary Ann Sherer  -  Joan Werren  -  Ron Brookes  -  Dick Croasdaile  -  Geoff Gordon
-  Bruce Hixon  -  Tony Keenan  -  Charlie Kiesling  -  Al Korosi  -  Don Lovgren  - Bruce Schutrum  -  Barrie Thorp (Wine)  -  AND
Scott Walton among others.  Thank you EVERYONE!
                    Susie Hines  
                    Altar Guild President
 



E.C.W. Annual report for 2009

The Episcopal Church Women is comprised of all the women of the church.  As an Episcopalian, you are welcome to become involved at any time and we welcome you to so do.  Visibly we may not appear strong, however the women of the church come together when the need arises or when called (or you can come forward and volunteer!)  In 2009 we were quite busy.  We donated about 80 Easter baskets to the Y.W.C.A. homeless shelter.  The treasury bought the baskets and some items, however, most of the items (toiletries and food items) and cash were donated by the congregation.  Extra cash was used to buy diapers for the Y.W.C.A. homeless shelter. We have continued this 
project for some 25 years. The baskets are appreciated by both the recipients and Janet Shaheen and Jody Thurin who oversee the residents.

Our annual Christmas luncheon and raffle was held on Sunday, December 6, following the 10:00 am service.  We served Old Carolina pork barbecue sandwiches, corn chowder, salad, punch and cookies.  Ten families in the parish were called and asked to donate homemade cookies.  Raffle items for adults and children were donated by members of the parish.  Raffle tickets are 6 for $5.00.  There were many lovely items. Donations from the 2008 proceeds were sent to Cedar Hills to sponsor a camper, Puppet Gang, Hands on Worship, Deanery and Diocesan fair share, and some added vintage silver trays for receptions. We also gave a check to Matt Humm.  We sold Entertainment Books with the proceeds of $250.00 being sent to Thanksgiving Baskets Downtown.  We also gave our church secretary a gift certificate to a restaurant for all her help.  The 2009 proceeds  
will be distributed in the spring.

The U.T. O. (United Thank Offering) operates under the E.C.W.  Carol Weaver was our U.T.O. custodian for many years and wrote her last letter to the congregation in May.  Since Carol’s passing, Mary Ann Kiesling has assumed the position.  St. Mark’s had donated approximately $1600.00 to the U.T.O. this year.

In November the women came forward and took charge of the refreshments for the Celebration of New Ministry.

If you wish to serve or would like to be E.C.W. president, see me.      Sue Little

UNITED THANK OFFERING (from Mary Ann Kiesling)
The United Thank Offering is our thankful response to God's blessings in our lives and the lives of those dear to us.  During our Fall Ingathering we parishioners generously donated $942, which is an increase from last year.  Many people and programs will benefit from such giving.  Our next Ingathering will be in the spring.
Parish Care

Parish Care  is a “loose” organization of women of the church who arrange funeral receptions.  We provide beverages and cookies, and depending on the family’s needs, may also provide tea sandwiches of assist the family with serving a catered dinner.  Most of the food is donated by parishioners and friends of the deceased’s family.  Other items are purchased as needed.  The family usually makes a contribution to the Parish Care Fund. Arrangements need to be made with Sue Little, Grace Giammarco, or Cindy Brown.

This year we served the families of Ann Cowie, Carol Weaver, Richard Dodson and Leland Hostetler.
Liturgical Leaders Report 2009

Our Liturgical Leaders consist of Worship Leaders, Eucharistic Visitors, Eucharistic Ministers and Lectors.  We are blessed with a talented, experienced and dedicated group of people.  The year 2009 was quite eventful as we welcomed our new Priest and adjusted to changes in the service.  All in all the transition has gone well.

We look forward to 2010 as a year in which we will look for ways to expand these ministries, especially the role of Eucharistic Visitors.  There will also be challenges in the New Year as we face the potential loss of three long time Eucharistic Ministers and Lectors.  Also, with more of our LL’s wintering in Florida we could certainly use some new folks to step forward and volunteer to join us.

We pray for the Lord’s help and guidance in the year to come and remain ever thankful for His blessings in years gone by.

Yours in Christ,

Bruce A. Hixon

ADVISACT


Advisact is an organization made up of parishioners who have served on the vestry at St. Mark’s.  It was commissioned as a way to keep past vestry members involved in church activities.


A survey this year showed the group had priorities of providing an opportunity for organizing fellowship activities and being active in community outreach programs.


Our first event of the year provided both fellowship and outreach.  The Shrove Tuesday pancake supper was a great success, in that it provided fellowship for our working kitchen crew in serving a total of over 100 people from both St. Mark’s and St. Paul’s Episcopal.


We had a huge success with the wine tasting event at Bill and Candy Wallace house in June.  Followed by a golf outing in August at the Meadowlake Golf Club.


Also provided food and cooking support for the Sermon on the Mount cook-out.


Christmas was a time for the Community Christmas shoppers and gift delivery to the community centre.


We have committed up to $100/month for the year to help with the 3rd Saturday of the month free lunch program at St. Paul’s downtown.  This includes food items, dishes and spoons.


Also provided $200 to Women’s Shelter and $400 to Stark Literacy classes, from funds generated from aluminum can re-cycle program.


We invite all ex-vestry members to join us in 2010 to be part of our commission for community outreach and parish fellowship.

Ron Brookes

2009

The Wednesday Morning Bible Study Group  enjoyed stimulating and thought-provoking discussions concerning the readings selected last year.  The novel The Shack brought about new understanding of the Trinity.  Our Lenten study Power & Passion:  Six Characters in Search of Resurrection explored the effect of the Crucifixion and the lives of 6 people who encountered Jesus.  Over the summer we read the book of the Apocrypha.  As Advent approached, we chose to explore the Old Testament prophesies which foretold the coming of the Messiah.  In addition to our readings, we discussed ways to incorporate the lessons learned into our daily lives, and prayerfully offered each other support for our individual needs.  Please consider joining us Wednesdays at 10:30 to approximately 11:45 or noon.  We’d love to welcome you to the group!

BOB’S PEN ANNUAL REPORT

              Your resident musician is profoundly grateful for continuing support by the Vestry and congregation, and especially the dedicated service of our singers and instrumentalists (flute, piano, drums, violin, cello, trumpet, oboe) and professionals (Sandra Carnes, piano, and John Gregory, percussion) - all volunteers.
                The past few months have been the most adventuresome in your director's seventy-year association with church music.   Your director is appreciative of the service of those who agree with Luther that music is the handmaid of theology.
                Thanks are due to our choir librarian Beck Rand who has reorganized the hundreds of titles in our anthem collection and purchased new cabinets to house them. This summer saw the addition of 21 selections at no cost to us through the courtesy of Martin Luther Church, which closed its doors.
                The Charles Walter black upright piano in the S. Kathleen Morrison choir room had a broken string which technician Fred Balzer repaired. This instrument and the studio upright Yamaha in the sanctuary are equipped with a "Dampp-Chaser" humidity controller which requires regular additions of water due to the warm environment.  The Kawai Grand is also kept in good tune and repair by Mr. Balzer.
                The organ (1970 Schantz, 1978 antiphonal by Robert J. Wervey, 2001 Zimbelstern by Doug Rogers, and complete renovation/additions by Cornel Zimmer) is kept in good repair by technicians Jon and Greg Lester.
               The choir room renovations have been put on hold until a water problem on the floor can be corrected.
               The late Nadia Boulanger summed it all up: "The essential condition of everything you do must be choice, love, passion."

Respectfully submitted,

W. Robert Morrison
Buildings and Grounds

The major project of 2009 was the replacement of the roof over the Sanctuary and Family Room, due to hail damage from the previous year.  This project was funded by an insurance claim.  We were able to use the remaining funds, in excess after repairing the roof, to replace a water damaged soffit by the Family Room and some wood trim that had been damaged by our pesky wood peckers, and provide additional parking lot lighting for security, at the request of many of our neighbors.  We would like to thank Susan Philips, Rich Philips, Chuck Violand, Jeff Walton (Scott’s brother), and Scott Walton for their help in keeping the cost of the security lighting to a minimum.  Approximately $7,500.00 was saved due to these volunteers.

One very visible improvement to our grounds was the grinding and removal of all the dead wood and small saplings that were obstructing the views of the church from Yale Avenue and 48th Street.  This improvement has provided much better visibility and security around the church and pavilion.  However, due to our remote location, our parking lots continue to be a center of attention during the evening hours.

Many of the incandescent lamps around our Parish were replaced this year with fluorescent lamps, which are more friendly to our environment while helping to lower our electric bills.

The Work Order Forms have greatly helped this past year.  Please continue to fill these out if you find things around our Parish that need repaired.

Thank you!             Scott Walton

Nominating Committee

The response to fill the eight (8) available Vestry terms has been nothing less than phenomenal this year.  There were a total of twenty two (22) nominations made this year for the eight (8) available Vestry terms.  Nine (9) of those nominated have agreed to be placed on the ballot at the Annual Parish Meeting.  

As of January 3, 2010, the Nominations for Vestry members were closed.  The following have been nominated and are willing to run for Vestry and will be placed on the paper ballot that will be used at the Annual Meeting on January 17, 2010.  There will not be any nominations from the floor on that date.

3 Year terms: (Five seats are available):  Jo Bortz, Anne Coen, Susie Hines, Leslie Redmon, Barrie Thorp, Rhonda Warren.

2 Year term: (One seat is available): Ron Brookes

1 Year terms: (Two seats are available):  Emilie Korosi, Dave Thorley

Thank you!       Scott Walton

TRUSTEES
The Trustees of St. Mark’s manage all endowment funds for the church.  Endowment Funds are made up and bequests and donations which generous parishioners and friends have donated to St. Mark’s to ensure the longevity and well being of the parish.  There are five Trustees who serve five year terms (maximum two consecutive terms) who oversee the investment and distribution of the funds. Trustees for 2009 were Gary Mull (Chairman), Geoff Gordon (Treasurer), Marcia Kiesling (Secretary), Chris Burt, and Marilyn Thorp.  Assets are currently invested in equities, money market funds, and certificates of deposit.  A small portion of the assets have been designated by the donors to use only the income for the church library and the church music program.  The balance is available to be used for the benefit of the church, subject to request and approval of the Vestry.  For example, as part of the recent Capital Campaign, the Trust provided $150,000 in matching funds to support the renovations and improvements.

Gary Mull
Ushers
          During 2009, the ushers continued to support Saint Mark’s through the various changes to the service.    We have discussed creating a more formalized system of ushers for the 8:00 am service, but as of yet no conclusion has been reached in this regard. 

          This year, we had five ushers leave the usher service of the church and three others that have potentially quit. We want to thank Ted Boyd and Paul Sack who led teams for many years and have retired.  On the positive side, we welcomed Ron Brown to our team of ushers.  We have additional ushers who have also agreed to join in 2010, and continue to look for other members of our church family that would like to serve. 

          We continue to support the church with 9 teams of 4 - 5 ushers, for a total of 41 ushers, although consolidation of one of the usher teams is a possibility due to lack of sufficient number of ushers and very little influx of members to take on these positions. 

Respectfully,

Craig Hockman – Head Usher

	
	Year 2008 Year 2008 Year 2009 Year 2009

Budget
Actual
Budget
Actual
	Year 2010

Budget

	4000 Plate Offering
	$3,000
	$2,222
	$2,500
	$1,654
	$1,500

	4005 Pledges
	$244,928
	$256,289
	$229,979
	$238,557
	$174,613

	4010 Interest
	$2,000
	$788
	$750
	$512
	$500

	Total Income
	$249,928
	$259,299
	$233,229
	$240,723
	$176,613

	5000 Diocesan Assessment
	$31,850
	$31,979
	$26,652
	$29,078
	$29,552

	DA Credit from 2008
	
	
	
	($5,958)
	

	5050 Seminary Pledge
	$3,000
	$1,000
	$2,000
	$0
	$0

	5055 Salary Rector
	$30,000
	$14,039
	$30,000
	$25,000
	$30,000

	5065 Salary Organist/Music Dir
	$14,250
	$14,250
	$14,6Q0
	$14,600
	$14,600

	5070 Salary Office
	$32,000
	$32,000
	$29,580
	$35,480
	$35,480

	5071 Paid Nursery Attendant
	$1,600
	$1,175
	$1,200
	$1,910
	$1,600

	5075 Soo Sec & Payroll Tax
	$4,400
	$4,260
	$4,000
	$5,936
	$9,173

	6080 Pension
	$0
	$0
	$0
	$8,397
	$12,595

	5085 Medical Insurance
	$0
	$0
	$3,400
	$8,266
	$13,015

	5090 Fuel Power Water
	$25,800
	$24,527
	$30,000
	$29,054
	$30,000

	5095 Office Expense
	$8,300
	$8,056
	$8,000
	$6,966
	$7,000

	6100 Bank Service Charge
	$0
	$8
	$0
	$16
	$25

	5105 Housing Allowance
	$0
	$14,039
	$35,000
	$28,333
	$35,000

	5110 Mileage Reimbursement
	$2,775
	$1,576
	$1,750
	$1,625
	$1,500

	5115 Utility Allowance
	$0
	$0
	$0
	$0
	$0

	5120 Discretionary Fund
	$500
	$500
	$500
	$386
	$0

	5122 Hospitality
	$1,020
	$1,557
	$1,300
	$1,240
	$1,000

	5123 Fellowship & Social
	$1,000
	$932
	$1,400
	$1,380
	$1,000

	5125 Telephone
	$1,560
	$1,693
	$1,750
	$1,870
	$2,000

	5128 Internet Service
	$0
	$0
	$720
	$720
	$720

	5130 Altar Supplies
	$750
	$2,154
	$850
	$1,397
	$500

	5135 Music/Choir
	$3,000
	$1,797
	$3,000
	$2,575
	$2,000

	5140 Outside Maintenance
	$12,000
	$12,442
	$12,000
	$12,955
	$8,000

	5145 Envelopes/Prayer Books
	$1,500
	$958
	$1,000
	$1,234
	$1,000

	5150 Inside Maintenance
	$12,000
	$11,194
	$8,000
	$12,378
	$8,000

	5155 Misc
	$7,603
	$1,056
	$177
	$1,064
	$0

	5160 Christian Education
	$5,550
	$5,140
	$5,600
	$5,641
	$5,600

	5165 Furniture Fixtures
	$3,000
	$7,690
	$3,500
	$2,601
	$3,000

	5170 Church Insurance
	$5,670
	$5,335
	$5,500
	$5,205
	$6,000

	5175 Contract Maintenance
	$3,500
	$4,270
	$6,500
	$6,510
	$6,100

	5180 Robes and Cleaning
	$600
	$134
	$600
	$504
	$300

	5185 Youth Group
	$3,500
	$3,843
	$2,000
	$125
	$500

	5190 Evangelism
	$2,000
	$2,200
	$500
	$489
	$0

	5191 Dio Conv Expenses
	$0
	$0
	$500
	$183
	$200

	5195 Audit Expense
	$4,600
	$3,000
	$3,000
	$1,800
	$2,000

	5200 Reserve for Cap
	$0
	$0
	$0
	$0
	$0

	5205 Operating Reserve
	$0
	$0
	$0
	$0
	$0

	6212 Year End Gifts
	$3,250
	$3,050
	$3,250
	$300
	$0

	5214 Office 1RA
	$2,000
	$2,000
	$2,000
	$2,000
	$2,000

	5220 Cleaning Supp
	$600
	$0
	$500
	$3
	$100

	5221 Church Cleaning
	$5,000
	$3,755-
	$8,400
	$8,620
	$9,800

	5300 Search Committee
	$15,750
	$2,735
	$9,500
	$2,645
	$7,000

	Total Exp
	$249,928
	$224,344
	$268,229
	$262,528
	$286,360

	Net Income less Expense
	$0
	$34,955
	
	($21,805)
	($109,747)

	NOTE Assessable Expense
	
	
	
	
	$249,808

	NOTE Total Rector Compensation
	
	
	
	
	$97,083
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